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Club Skeet Results
May 5, 2007

12 ga. Event
HOA CHAMPION:  Roy Walker - 49
A Champion:  C. F. Schreiber - 49
A 2:  Al Barsh - 46
B Champion:  Brad Fitzgerald - 47
B 2:  Bill Weatherby - 46
C Champion:  Ken Flippen - 46
C 2:  Doug Doyle - 44
D Champion:  Gil George - 44
D 2:  Don Penwell - 42

Lewis Class Event - 20 ga.
Class I Champion:  Buz Owens - 47
Class II Champion:  Doug Doyle - 43

Doubles Event
Champion:  Jason Foshea - 47 = $48
Runner - Up:  Buz Owens - 45 = $32

Thanks!

Brad Waters

G.P.G.C./G.P.S.D.C.

June 2007
Phone (972) 641-9940 (leave message)

www.gpgc.net

THE BULLET-TIN

Welcome New Members!Welcome New Members!

Jimmy Powell and Dick Peoples, above

 The Grand Prairie Wednesday Skeet League 
finished on May 23. Six teams battled each other over 
7 weeks, and a great time was apparently had by all. 
We had a full complement of 30 shooters. The results:
 “Lost & Dead,” consisting of Rick Stockstill, 
Jack Martin, Josh Wells, Rusty Porter and Wayne 
Johnston took first place. The ever popular team 
“Deb & Duh Boys,” consisting of Debra Altenbaumer, 
Ken Flippin, Robert Stack, Dave Benge and Glenn 
Hughes made a hard charge and wrangled runner-up 
from the “Claybusters” on the final night of shooting.  
Belt buckles were awarded to members of the League 
Champs and Runner-Ups. The rest of  the teams were: 
“Mental Ward” who tied with the “Claybusters,” “The 
Fun Bunch,”  and  the “Misfires.”
 Individual awards went to:  Debra 
Altenbaumer for Most Straights (7 our of a possible 
12), and Rick Stockstill for High Overall. Final 
standings and individual statistics are posted on the 
clubhouse bulletin board.  

Don Yeandle was, by far, the Most Improved 
shooter. He improved his average by 1.36 targets 
from Week 3 until the final night of shooting. Good 
work, Don !! Of course, was quick to place the blame, 
er... “credit,”  on some of his more “mature” squad 
members.
 For more info or questions contact:

Rick Stockstill - 972-712-4164
lobird@earthlink.net

Wednesday Skeet League

Robert Nicholas

Bing Money

 Thanks to Bob Baker for spending 
many hours with a weedeater on the 
Archery range!

and Mike Miller
(not pictured)
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Range Offi cer Duty
Sat. June 2 Joe Bettacchi
Sun. June 3 Richard Kummer
Wed. June 6 Jack Martin
Sat. June 9 Jeff Zwiebel
Sun. June 10 David Anderson
Wed. June 13 Ken Hulsey
Sat. June 16 Ted Preston
Sun. June 17 Don Kovatch
Wed. June 20 Kerry Williams
Sat. June 23 Bobby Sherrill
Wed. June 24 Ray Slater
Sat. June 27 Herb Gundelfinger
Sat. June 30 Ken English

Grand Prairie Education Committee

 972-641-9940 (leave message)

Education Classes 
Set for 2007

June 2 - 9:00 AM ARA Rifle Match
June 3 - Noon Club Skeet Shoot
June 6 - 5:00 PM Competition Skeet League
June 7 - 7:30 PM GPGC Board of Directors Meeting
June 16 - 1:00 PM Public Day
June 22-24 - NRA Reloading Instructors Workshop
June 24 - Noon Club Trap Shoot
July 1 - Noon Club Skeet Shoot
July 5 - 7:30 PM GPGC Board of Directors Meeting
July 7 - 9:00 AM ARA Rifle Match
July 9 - 7:00 PM Hunter Ed Class
July 12 - 7:00 PM GPSDC Board Meeting
July 12 - 7:00 PM Hunter Ed Class
July 14 - 8:00 AM Hunter Ed Class

Club Trap Schedule 2007

John Slocum, 972-602-1600

 June 24 October 21
 July 22 November 18 (Turkey Shoot)
 August 19 December 16
 September 16

Pistol range targets

Student Classes
 July 9, 12 and 14
 August 6, 9 and 11
 September 10, 13 and 15
 October 8, 11 and 13
 November 5, 8 and 10
 December 10, 13 and 15

Instructor Workshops
June 22 - 24 - Reloading Instructors Workshop
Sept. 7 - 9    - Pistol Instructors Workshop

2007 ARA Match Schedule for GPGC
(American Rimfi re Association)

June 2 September 8
 July 7 October 6 & 7 (Tournament)
 August 4 

Matches start at 9:00 AM Saturdays. October Tournament 
starts at 11:00 AM on the 6th and 8:30 AM the 7th.

Sponsor - Mike Pallett, mwpallett@yahoo.com

The main events will be 50 targets of 12 ga. unless other-
wise noted. All shoots are on Sunday with lunch at noon 
and shooting starts at 1:00 PM.

  June 3 - 28 ga. Preliminary
  July 1 - .410 bore Preliminary
  Aug. 5 - 20 ga. Preliminary

Brad Fitzgerald, 972-816-0934

Club Skeet Schedule 2007

Upcoming Events

June 23 and 24 - Reloading Classes will be open to 
anyone. If you are a new reloader then this will be 
very good info. Call Jan Heath, 972-986-8247, or 
just show up!
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2-1/2 to3 lbs. round steak
1 5-ounce can evaporated milk
2 Tbsp. green Tabasco sauce
1/2 tsp. salt
2 cups all-purpose flour, divided
2 tsp. paprika
3/4 tsp. garlic powder
1 tsp. each, salt and cracked pepper
Vegetable oil

Directions:
 Trim steak and pound, if needed, to 1/2 inch 
thick; cut into 6 to 8 pieces.
 Combine milk, Tabasco sauce and salt in a bowl. 
Measure 1 cup of flour into a bowl. Combine remaining 
flour, paprika, garlic powder, salt and pepper in another 
bowl.
 Dip steak into flour, into milk mixture, and then 
into seasoned flour. Set aside until all meat is coated.
 Heat 1 to 2 inches of oil in a heavy fry pan. Fry 
meat until both sides are golden brown, about 2 minutes 
per side.
 Drain on paper towels. Serve with Cream Gravy 
(see below), mashed potatoes and biscuits.
 Makes 6 to 8 servings.

Cream Gravy
 Pour off all but 6 Tbsp. of fat from fry pan; add 6 
Tbsp. flour into pan (use any leftover seasoned flour) and 
blend well. Gradually stir in 2-1/2 cups milk. Cook and stir 
over medium heat until thickened. Season with salt and 
pepper. Cover steaks with gravy when served.
 Makes 2 cups.

Recipe Corner
Chicken Fried
Steak
from The 50 Best

For the last 4 or 5 years Benny Emmons 
has been bringing a group of his employees to the 
club twice a month to fill the houses, sweep out the 
buildings and empty trash. He does this at his own 
expense to help the volunteer members.
 But the rifle and pistol ranges are getting out 
of hand with trash (see accompanying picture). The 
club has no paid employees and relies on shooting 
members and their guests to clean up after use. We 
need to expand the committees for each range and 
create a schedule to empty the trash (and haul it 

off), weed 
eat and 
trim mow. 
Our tractor 
cannot get 
under the 
overheads 
or up close 
to do a 
clean job 
on the grass 
and weeds. 
Also we 
need  a 

volunteer group to regularly build new target frames 
and haul off old ones.
 Please, when you use the ranges sweep up 
brass, throw away old targets and cardboard and 
carry off old shot up frames.
 Do not bring old chairs and carpet from 
home. We generate enough trash without more 
being brought in.
 If you would like to volunteer for a rifle or 
pistol committee contact a board member or call a 
number below.

Jeff Zwiebel
jeff.zwiebel@alcatel-lucent.com

Terry Cullender
terrycullender@yahoo.com

972-264-7889

Keep the Ranges Clean!!!
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Bill
Schweitzer

New target frames without roofs yet

Terry Cullender & Brad Ambrose

Brad Ambrose Mareth Schweitzer

Tyler Cullender

Pistol Practice

Tyler Cullender
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Skeet League

“Deb & Duh Boys” - Dave Benge, Ken Flippin, Robert Stack, 
Glenn Hughes and Cheyenne Napkori standing in for Debra

Cheyenne holding Debra’s buckle for most straights

“Lost and Dead” - Jack Martin, Wayne Johnson & Rick Stockstill Rick Stockstill & Bob Ward
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May ARA Match

 Tuesday May 22nd was the final night of the 
Beginners Skeet League. We had a fair turnout overall 
with about 25 new shooters and out of practice 
shooters. Most made good improvements and several 
worked hard and made amazing progress. The club 
picked up several new members and the overall 
enjoyment was evident.
  Once again I want to thank the members that 
devoted their Tuesday evenings helping others learn 
the sport. Without them it would not be possible 
to have this event. Thanks Bill Schweitzer, David 
Anderson, Kerry Williams, Gene Wills and Bill 
Ernst.

Terry Cullender  972-264-7889
terrycullender@yahoo.com

The End of the Casual League
 If you would like to improve your skeet 
shooting skills or if you would like to learn to shoot 
skeet, then you should know that Rick Stockstill is a 
Level 2 (National Skeet Shooting Association certified) 
skeet instructor. Rick does lessons by appointment 
and can work with shooters of all skill levels. Sessions 
usually run for about an hour. The first session also 
includes a check of gun fit, eye dominance, shooting 
stance, sight picture, a safety review and a review of 
shooting fundamentals.
 For further information or to schedule a 
lesson, contact:

Rick Stockstill  972-712-4164
lobird@earthlink.net

Skeet Instruction Available
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Grand Prairie Gun Club
P.O. Box 530274

Grand Prairie, TX 75053-0274

Be Courteous!

Reload the houses when

you fi nish shooting. Pick up your

hulls - clean up the area a

little - use trash cans!

David Payne, President 214-683-7212 d-payne@sbcglobal.net
Mike Pallett, Vice President 972-594-4834 mwpallett@yahoo.com
Jan Heath, Vice President 972-986-8247 
Jeffrey Zwiebel, Secretary 972-490-8438 jeff.zwiebel@alcatel-lucent.com
Randy Walhood, Treasurer 972-387-1811 randy.walhood@farmersbranch.info
Ray Slater 972-790-1668 sktman8@yahoo.com
Gene Stewart 972-333-3142 gstewart2727@gmail.com
Joe Cawthon III 972-530-1740 joedaddyinc@hotmail.com
Howard Gray Jr. 972-264-1790 grayeng@worldnet.att.net
Richard Bailey 817-421-6222 res1u04p@verizon.net
Don Stone 972-264-6224 robertstone34@sbcglobal.net
Bill Schweitzer 817-329-8828 try8@verizon.net

GPGC Board of Directors
Name Home Phone Email

Membership share questions?
Contact:
 Paul Weyandt, Secretary, GPSDC
 P.O. Box 201312
 Arlington, TX 76006-1312
 817-992-0707 (Cell)
 817-460-0804 (Home - messages)

Renewal Notice
Renewal notices were sent out the last week of 
May. Members should contact Jeff if they have not 
received their renewal by mid June. The renewals 
should be returned by June 30. New cards and keys 
will be mailed in late June and early July. 

Jeff Zwiebel - (972) 490-8438
Jeff.zwiebel@alcatel-lucent.com

 The Club needs volunteers to mow the rifle, pis-
tol and archery ranges. The Club has a riding mower and 
provides fuel. The Club also has a weedeater that can be 
utilized. All that is required is some of your time. These 
are areas that are difficult to mow with the tractor and 
are better suited for the lawn tractor. Helping keep these 
areas mowed and looking great is a great benefit to our 
members and impressive to the guests who may become 
future members of our Club.
 If you can help out with any portion of this, 
please contact Randy Walhood (214-850-1680).  Thank 
you.

VOLUNTEERS NEEDED
All shooters and guests must sign 
in and out when using the range.
Absolutely no shooting in front 
of the benches.
No cross lane / range shooting.
No shooting of wood structures.
No high velocity center-fire rifle 
rounds on the pistol range.
Please make sure all shots 
impact the steel bullet catcher.
Range hours 8:30 AM to legal 
sunset.
Guest rules must be followed.
Please return target frames when 
finished shooting.
Please pick up your trash.

•

•

•
•
•

•

•

•
•

•

GPGC
Pistol Range Rules


